Garfield Pool Still Awaiting Repairs
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SAN FRANCISCO — Hundreds of high school students are learning their backstrokes without water this year because the Recreation and Park Department has to secure $75,000 to fix the cracked lining of Garfield Pool.
And Supervisor David Campos is questioning the delay.

The pool was supposed to reopen in early December after its annual closure for drainage and basic maintenance, but workers discovered that the plaster lining was broken, necessitating $75,000 worth of repairs.

Also, Rec and Park wants to replace the lighting and pool pump, bringing the total to $100,000.

But now it’s February, and the pool is still closed. The delay prompted Campos to write a letter to the department because a “significant number of my constituents have expressed frustration with respect to [Rec and Park’s] approach to work on Garfield Pool.”

Meanwhile, students at the nearby John O’Connell High School who either use the pool for part of their physical education courses or signed up for a semester of aquatics don’t have their indispensable classroom.

